Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Inc.

In a Public Session of the Board of Directors

July 27, 2004

Minutes (Final)

The Board of Directors, assembled in Public Session at Hamburger Mary’s with James Healey presiding and Secretary Keith Groteluschen recording the minutes, was called to order at 6:30 pm, on July 27, 2004.  Healey announced that there was a quorum present.  Groteluschen performed the roll call.

Present:

Karsten T Brown, John Brumley, Michelle Bryant, Danny G, Keith Groteluschen, James Healey, Ross Leticia, Bob Napierala, Ernie Yuen

Absent with Notification

Ricki Carrasquillo, Rene Perez

Absent without Notification

Kris Boesen, John Gomes

Groteluschen announced that the meeting was being electronically recorded.  John Brumley made a motion to approve the minutes for July 12, 2004.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  John Brumley handed out the balance statement for July and the Profit and Loss Statement for Pride Week 2004.  Brumley stated SNAPI shows a profit of $45,023 from Pride Week.  Brumley asked Healey for an update on deposit refunds from the management at Event Center Las Vegas.  Healey stated the manager stated he would get statements to us showing what money, if any, would be returned to us.   Healey stated he received $150 payment for a Silent Auction item.  Healey also received a cash donation from Bill Piper (sp?) of Newport Beach, CA, of $100, which will go toward Caring is Sharing.  Brumley stated this money will be added to the Caring is Sharing account.  Healey suggested using the money to buy gifts for the toy drive in December.   Healey stated Wes Miller of Get Booked will give him a check for $160 to pay of night lights, which Healey gave to Miller for sale in Get Booked.  The check will be deposited and a check for $180 will be cut to reimburse the person who made the night-lights for SNAPI.  Ross Letica made a motion to approve the payment of $180 to pay for the night-lights once SNAPI receives the $160 check from Miller.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  Healey stated for the record that merchandise won’t handled in this fashion in the future.

Karsten T Brown reminded everyone that the Annual Meeting will be in the banquet room of Hamburger Mary’s on August 24th.  Ernie Yuen is working with Albert to make sure Hamburger Mary’s has the floor plan for the Annual Meeting.  Brown reminded board members of the agenda for the Annual Meeting.  Brown asked board members to send him suggestions for changes to the bylaws.  Brown suggested asking members of other local organizations send a “delegate” to our Annual Meeting and SNAPI allow that person to become a member of the Board after serving three months on a committee.  Brown suggested this mechanism would help SNAPI reach out to other organizations and be more of an “umbrella group” in the GLBT community of Southern Nevada.  Brown stated the chairmen of all standing committees need to write out exactly what their committee does and that statement needs to be approved so it is part of the Standard Operating Procedures (SOP).  Brown stated the chairman needs to make a written description of what committee does, what the chairman of the committee does and state that the chairman is appointed or elected to the committee and serves until the president of SNAPI appoints a replacement or the Board elects a replacement.  Brown stated the board of directors has the duty to approve an annual fiscal budget.  Brown stated the bylaws do not require a line-item budget.  Each event should have a budget.  Brown stated the committee, as long as it is more than one person, has the authority to spend the money in the budget as long as the budget has been approved.  Board members agreed to meet at 7:30 p.m. on August 3rd to discuss the bylaw changes and Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) at Letica’s home.  Healey suggested we set the budget at that meeting.   The Annual Meeting should be mentioned in the Night Beat and QVEGAS.  Board members were encouraged to invite people.  Healey suggested Michelle Bryant send out an e-mail blast to nonprofit organizations and clubs, asking them to attend our Annual Meeting.   

Yuen stated the Charity Bingo to benefit NGRA will begin with brunch at Hamburger Mary’s on September 19 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in the banquet room.  Andy Barrett assured Yuen there will be enough servers to handle the large group of bingo players.  Valerie James will perform during the brunch.  Bingo will take place from 1:30 to 4:30 p.m.  Hamburger Mary’s will offer a beer bust at the bar between 4:00 and 8 p.m.  Danny G will play country music in the restaurant.  Yuen stated marketing for the event will consist of ads placed in Out Las Vegas, QVEGAS, and Night Beat magazines.  Healey suggested sending our ad in e-mail form to NGRA, which in turn should send the ad via e-mail to NGRA’s distribution list.

Yuen stated Pride Family Bingo is set for August 10th with a theme of Pool Party Bingo.  Yuen handed out an itemized statement of expenses and revenue for Pride Family Bingo so far.  The statement also contained the current inventory.  Yuen recommended December’s Pride Family Bingo should be combined with Caring is Sharing.  This bingo would be held in the banquet room and incorporate the Caring is Sharing celebration that caps off the end of the toy drive.  Yuen made a motion to combine Pride Family Bingo for December with the Caring is Sharing Party at Hamburger Mary’s.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Yuen reported that we collected 50 toys at the Caring is Sharing event at Goodtimes.  Yuen thanked the owner and staff of Goodtimes for helping SNAPI kickoff this year’s toy drive.     Yuen is looking for committee members for Caring is Sharing.  Yuen made a deposit of $440, which is the proceeds from the Fourth of July party at Hamburger Mary’s on July 3rd.   The expenses were $200 so our profit was $240.  Yuen will give the proposal to all bars this week.  Yuen stated Brandon at Gipsy got approval for a $300 donation in exchange for hosting the NAGVA registration party.  NAGVA promises to donate the money minus expenses to SNAPI.  So far, 60 teams are estimated for the tournament.  Thirty-eight have signed up so far.  Yuen is expecting 480 players, who will have pre-paid the $8 admission fee to the Monster Bash.  SNAPI should expect a check for $3,840 but we don’t know when the check will arrive.  Yuen has requested the check before the party.  Yuen presented a handout listing his inventory of T-shirts and liquor in his possession.  A motion for a five-minute break was seconded an approved at 7:20 p.m.

Healey called the meeting back to order at 7:34 p.m.  Yuen said Desert Honda has agreed to give us $1,000 in sponsorship money for Summer Splash.  Las Vegas’ Gay and Lesbian Community Yellow Pages also will give us $1,000.  Jarrod Meistle has given us a check for $500.  Yuen stated John Arnos promised to buy $1,000 worth of tickets.  Yuen has merchandise and banners from ID Lube.  The companies donating raffle prizes include Blue Moon, The Male Bag, Hamburger Mary’s, Park Avenue Salon, Lowestloan, Get Booked, and Pride Factory.  Joshua Montgomery secured five prizes for our bingo.  Healey stated we have several items from the Silent Auction at the Festival.  Healey suggested using those items for raffle prizes at Summer Splash.  Yuen stated raffle tickets will be sold up to 5 p.m.  The drawing will be held at 5:30 p.m.  Two raffle tickets will be sold for a dollar.  Bob Napierala will hold the bank for this event since Brumley will not be there.    QVEGAS personnel will help work with board members at the front gate and SNAPI booth in the picnic plaza.  Healey reminded board members they will have to pay the admission price.

Danny G stated the concert with Graham Russell is still planning to perform at Flex on September 6th (Monday).  The ticket price has been set at $25.  The tentative start time for the concert is 9 p.m.  Russell’s hotel room will be paid out of the proceeds of the ticket sales.  Danny G stated SNAPI will receive most of the ticket sales.  Danny G stated Russell and the management of Flex want us to turn the money from this event over to The Center so the money will help fight AIDS.  Danny G stated Graham Russell has not signed the final agreement.  Danny G turned in $106 from Club Pride (two nights at Flex).  Three nights at Hamburger Mary’s is yet to come.

Bryant stated she would check on the success article to be submitted to QVEGAS and OUT Las Vegas.  Bryant handed out her recap of marketing of Pride Week 2004.  Bryant listed the accomplishments and challenges over the past year.

Healey stated he still needs final reports from Girlz Party, and all of Yuen’s final reports.  Healey asked Yuen to complete his reports by the next meeting.

Brown stated he can set up a message and file system on our Web site to replace Yahoo Groups.  Some board members have not be able to access Yahoo Groups.  

Bryant handed out her marketing request form and explained how board members should fill it out for their events.  A motion for a five-minute break was seconded and approved at 8:27 p.m.

Healey called the meeting back to order at 8:30 p.m.  Groteluschen suggested making sure all of our marketing uses the word, ‘SNAPI,’ when referring to our organization.  Board members discusses appropriate use of the word, ‘Pride,’ when describing our week of activities in May or the festival in May or events with Pride as the focus.

Brown presented his proposal and preliminary ad/poster for the football event.  Brown tentatively named the event the Fruitbowl.  The date is tentatively set for November 20th from 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.  Rene Perez is still looking for football fields.  Brown prefers two fields side-by-side so we can have two games going on simultaneously.  Brown wants to set a deadline of August 31st to secure all sponsorship before moving forward with this event.  All sponsorship money would be returned if we decide not to go forward.  Brown believes our only out-of-pocket expense would be around $300 for reserving the football fields.  Brown will ask Perez if we are allowed to sell alcohol at the event or if people would be allowed to bring alcohol.  Brown would need seven volunteers.  Healey suggested having teams sign up on our Web site.  

Brown recommended board members abstain from votes when the issue involves their company.  Brown stated our bylaws prevent a board member from voting for an issue when that board member stands to gain something because the board of directors of SNAPI voted to enter an agreement with that board member’s company.  Brown stated he would notify board members what state law says about nonprofit organizations and conflict of interest.

Healey handed out materials about leadership training.  Healey read through the highlights and asked board members to read through the materials at their leisure.  Brumley asked why he was asked to bring a copy of the SNAPI bond to the meeting.  Healey asked Groteluschen to add discussion about NCOD to the agenda for the August 9th meeting.  Healey stated he, Yuen, and Letica will work with QVEGAS on planning NCOD.  They will work out an agreement to be voted on by the Board.  The agreement is expected to include a provision that SNAPI receive 50% of the proceeds from NCOD (after expenses).  Q Foundation will receive the other 50% (after expenses).   SNAPI decides what we want to do with our 50% because SNAPI is a managing partner on this project.

Chuck from MCC invited board members to the 25th Anniversary celebration on October 29th.   Chuck stated the table reservation (seating for 8) is $360.  The event will be held at the Liberace Mansion.  The congregation is about 285 people currently.  Chuck asked board members to consider a charity bingo event to benefit MCC.  The proceeds would go toward funding the anniversary celebration.   Yuen stated the banquet room at Hamburger Mary’s is available on October 17th.  Chuck asked Yuen if SNAPI buys the prizes, could MCC get the proceeds minus the cost of the prizes.  Healey stated SNAPI likes to have the recipient secure the bingo prizes so SNAPI can present the largest check possible to the beneficiary at the end of the night.  Yuen will create the proposal for the charity bingo to benefit MCC.

Healey stated the next meeting will be held August 9th at 6:30 p.m. at Hamburger Mary’s.  Groteluschen made the motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  Healey declared adjournment at 9:20 p.m.

Keith Groteluschen

SNAPI Secretary

